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This Edition of The East Rockhill Township Report is published by the Board of Supervisors to  

keep you informed on timely information about the township and your local government.
Visit us on the web at: www.EastRockhillTownship.org
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This fall, East Rockhill will seek bids to provide trash disposal services within the 
township’s established Single-Hauler Trash District, which includes the Pines II, Pines III, 
and Cedarbrook Crossing developments. 

While residents outside the trash district can choose their own private hauler, they are 
also eligible to take advantage of the discounted pricing that is included in the contract. To 
utilize the Single Hauler Trash Contract pricing and receive the same services for the same 
pricing, property owners should sign up for the entire contract period.

All private trash haulers in East Rockhill Township must provide trash, co-mingled 
recycling, and yard waste collection as part of the normal collection fee. They also must 
provide at least one collection each of leaves and garden materials, tree trimmings, and 
Christmas trees. 

Details will be posted to the Township website when they become available.
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Trash Collection Service Update

See  Inside for Fall Yard Waste 
Collection Details



Suess-Gahman 
Funeral Home, Inc.

606 Arch Street, Perkasie, PA
215-257-2144

Jeffrey F. Gahman, Supervisor
Mark L. Dunigan, Funeral Director

Funeral Pre-Planning, Pre-Financing & 
Cremation Services

Considerate, Respectful and Honest
Service When You Need It The Most

Cele
brating over 100 years of Service

to the Pennridge Community

Bill Blazer
Phone/Fax: 215-453-7200 • Cell: 215-669-8529

Email: cattailltd@hotmail.com
www.cattailltd.com

PA CONTRACTOR - PA #018928

CATTAIL LTD.
• LANDSCAPE
• HARDSCAPE
• GENERAL

• FULL SERVICE
• FREE ESTIMATES
• FULLY INSURED

Bill Blazer
 • New & Remodeled • Personal Service 
 • Competitive Prices • Fully Insured

Phone/Fax: 215-453-7200 • Cell: 215-669-8529 
Email: classicexteriors@hotmail.com 

www.classicexteriorsinc.com
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Check out our seasonal specials with fresh ingredients  
on Facebook @therockhillfillingstation and online at 

www.therockhillfillingstation.com

  BYOB  BYOB
 Mon and Tues: 7am-2pm 

Wed-Sat: 7am-8pm
 Sun: 7am-1pm

215-257-9552215-257-9552

Cozy Cozy 
environment, environment, 

friendly people  friendly people  
& great prices.& great prices.

1710 N. Ridge Road 
Perkasie, PA 18944

Did you know you can get real time news website postings delivered to your inbox?
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The Township Administration has started 
the process of drafting a 2023 budget for review 

by the Board of Supervisors. As always, our priority 
will be to provide high-quality services to residents within a 
reasonable budget.

Budget review meetings will be held at 6:15 p.m., just prior 
to the regular Board of Supervisors meetings in September and 
October and are advertised on our website. Your comments are 
welcomed and encouraged so your voice is heard.

2023 Budget  
Process Begins

Thank You to the Businesses
This publication is made available 
through the generous advertising 
sponsorship of the businesses listed 
throughout our newsletter. We wish 

to encourage your patronage of these establishments. 
They play a substantial role in the economic vitality of our 
community.

Driving Range Open  
Until Thanksgiving

The Driving Range at Markey Park will remain open 
through Wednesday, November 23, weather permitting. 
Until then, the range is open daily from dawn until dusk.

Tokens are available at the range from a dispenser for $5 
each. Tokens can also be purchased Monday through Friday 
between 8 a.m. and 4 p.m. at the Township Office. You can 
buy them there for $5 each or seven (7) for $33. Senior 
citizens can purchase tokens for $4.50 apiece. One token 
gives a bucket of 55 balls.

Right of Way and Open Space Trees
The Township staff often hears from residents with safety concerns about trees throughout the township. 

Here are a few guidelines to remember:
•  A dead tree in open space that will not damage any structures will be left to fall naturally as part of the 

natural life cycle. There is no need to report it.

•  If you spot a dead street tree, contact township staff; the tree will be removed as time permits.

•  If you spot a healthy street tree that has lifted the sidewalk more than two inches, please submit a 
request in writing with photos for removal, which will be reviewed by staff for approval by the Board 
of Supervisors. Within six months of approved sidewalk tree removal, the sidewalk must be repaired or 
replaced at the property owner’s expense. An escrow is required to ensure the sidewalk is replaced.

Keep Yard Waste and Personal Items Out Of Open Space
The township often receives complaints about yard waste, including grass clippings, being dumped in open spaces, detention basins, 

and waterways. 
In addition to being illegal, such activity is harmful to the environment. Yard waste will be carried downstream during rainfall events to 

clog culverts and other facilities in the stormwater system. The resulting reduction in the capacity of the stormwater system could cause 
flooding for you and your neighbors. 

In addition, yard waste, as it decomposes, will harm the quality of the stormwater within your watershed. We have a collection bin 
available year-round for the disposal of yard waste, and your private hauler is required to provide collections services. 

However, grass clippings cannot be placed in the collection bin. We suggest composting grass clippings and using the compost to enrich 
and condition your soil. If composting is not possible, sweep up grass clippings before they enter a storm drain and put them out for 
regular trash collection.

Another issue, particularly in the Pines of Pennridge development, is residents whose property borders Township land, taking over 
open space with plantings, lawn furniture, and other items. Please be aware that personal property is not permitted in open space.

Grandview Service CentreGrandview Service Centre
General Auto Repair & Maintenance

215-257-7033215-257-7033
info@grandviewservicecentre.com

530 Arch St • Perkasie, PA 18944
GrandviewServiceCentre.com
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Holiday gift Ideas:  Give Items that Replace Disposables and Encourage Reuse
Use the time of gift-giving to encourage the use of reusable items instead of their disposable, 

single-use counterparts. Invest in durable items that will last a long time.  Some examples are:

• Reusable straws (with scrub brush): they come in stainless steel, silicon, glass, or bamboo

• Rechargeable batteries with a charger.  Solar options are available, too.

• Swedish dishcloths: get several for different household uses. Also makes a great house gift.

• Set of cloth napkins: for meals at home or to take along with lunch.

• Bamboo utensil set: comes in a holder that clips to a backpack. Great for the student in your life!

• Reusable shopping bags: many stores and organizations sell them

• Set of cloth reusable gift bags: make them yourself out of fun fabric scraps

• Waxed cotton food wraps: they come in lots of fun designs.

Improve indoor air quality by avoiding scented candles made with paraffin
Winter is a great time to light a scented candle and get cozy. But if your candles are made of paraffin, you’ll be getting a lot of nasty 

byproducts with that pleasant aroma. Paraffin wax is a petroleum derivative; candles made from it waft highly toxic benzene and toluene 
into the air when burned.

The wicks of many scented candles contain heavy metals such as lead and emit them when lit—as much as five times the amount of lead 
considered dangerous for children. The artificial perfumes and dyes used in many candles are also hazardous and the petro-soot from 
paraffin candles is the same soot found in exhaust from diesel engines.

A far better alternative is beeswax. Beeswax candles release negative ions when burned, which helps clean the air by binding with 
positively charged pollen, dust, dirt, and other pollutants, weighing them down and causing them to drop from suspension.

Soy candles are another option but most soy candle companies use a blend of soy and paraffin and legally label their candles “soy.” Look 
for 100% soy candles. Also look for non-GMO soy candles.

Air pollution is the world’s single largest environmental health risk. We tend to think of it as an outdoor problem but indoor 
air pollution is a serious threat to your health because the air indoors is typically worse and because we spend as much as 90% of 
our time inside. 

It’s Easy to be Green Source: aFewSteps.org

Employee Spotlight - Meet Samantha Salemno
When you call or stop into the Township Building, the first person you 

encounter likely will be Samantha Salemno, our Administrative Assistant.

“I really enjoy interacting with the public,” she says.

Samantha grew up on Rockhill Road and graduated from Pennridge High 
School in 2018. She currently lives in Quakertown.

While in high school, Samantha was a member of the Powerlifting Team, 
and went on to compete professionally. She currently is a member of the 
Army National Guard.

In her spare time, Samantha loves to cook.

“We are happy to have Samantha as part of the administrative team,” said 
township manager Marianne Morano. 

Administrative Assistant Samantha Salemno
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2022 Fall Leaf Collection

SECTION I:  October 24
Axe Handle Road

Clymer Road
Covered Bridge Road

Fox Hill Road
Richlandtown Road
Sterner Mill Road

SECTION II:  October 31
Butler Lane
Crest Drive
Dell Drive

East Rock Road
Harriet Drive
Meadow Lane

Old Bethlehem Road
Ridge Road

School House Road
Schwenkmill Road, West (above Ridge Road)

Three Mile Run Road
Tower Court
Tunnel Road

Valley View Lane
West Rock Road

Willow Drive

SECTION III:  November 14
Azalea Court

Blue Rock Drive
Boulder Drive

East Rockhill Road
Hill Road

Holly Drive
Muskrat Road

North Rockhill Road
Old Bethlehem Pike

Park Avenue
Pebble Court
Richhill Road

Ridge Run Road
Rocky Mount Drive

Route 313
Shale Circle

Stone Edge Road
Woodbridge Court
Woodhollow Court

SECTION IV:  November 28
Arrowwood Drive

Blooming Glen Road
Branch Road

Bridgeview Drive
Bryant Drive
Buck Drive

Campus Drive
Cedar View Drive
Creekview Road
Deer Run Road

Dublin Way
Evergreen Lane

Fifth Street
Firethorn Drive
Greenleaf Circle
Hillendale Road

Lark Lane
Owl Lane

Pine Court
Schwenkmill Road, East

Schwenkmill Road, West (below Ridge Road)

Seven Corner Road
Sunnyside Lane

White Road
Winterberry Drive

Please follow these guidelines to ensure a successful 
collection:

•  Have your leaves in neat piles along road frontage by 7 a.m. 
on the first day of collection for your section. Once leaves 
have been picked up on your street, do not place leaves out 
for a second collection; we won’t return to a street once the 
leaves have been collected.  

•  Do not include rocks, sticks, trash, grass, or other material 
with your leaves. This does damage to the collection 
machine, causing downtime and expenses for repairs.

•  Township employees and/or equipment are not permitted to 
enter private property to remove leaves; only leaves on road 
frontage can be removed.

•  The collection of leaves is weather-dependent; updates to the 
schedule will be posted on the Township website.

If you have additional leaves after your section pick-up has 
been completed, do not place along street frontage impeding 
stormwater flow. Contact your private trash hauler for collection 
or dispose of it in the yard waste containers behind the Township 
office Monday through Saturday from 6 a.m. to 9.p.m. and on 
Sunday from 6.a.m. to 1.p.m. No bags are allowed and the site is 
electronically monitored. 

No Open 
Burning 

Allowed in 
the 

Township

The Township’s Code Enforcement Department 
and Pennridge Regional Police would like to remind 
residents that the burning of trash and recyclable 
materials -- including leaves and tree waste -- is 
prohibited by Township Ordinance in compliance 
with the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental 
Protection regulations.



Live life
fully again.

Getting to the finish line starts with Lehigh Valley Orthopedic Institute.  
The region’s leader in bone and joint care, our specialists get you back 

stronger than ever using the most advanced technology, for faster,  
better results. So you can return to the things that matter most to you.

LVHN.org/ortho    833-LV-ORTHO
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All 2022 real estate taxes have been mailed. Please contact me if 
you have not received your bills and I will be happy to email you or 
send you a copy in the mail. 

Bucks County and East Rockhill Township real estate taxes were 
mailed on March 1 and are now due in penalty until the end of this 
year. Pennridge School District real estate taxes were mailed on July 
1 and are due in face until October 31. After October 31, the school 
taxes will be due in penalty until the end of the year. Final notices 
will be mailed out by November 15. 

If you elected to pay your school real estate tax by installment, 
the remaining two installment coupons were mailed in mid-
September. The second installment is due on October 31 and the 
final installment is due December 15. Please note that if you elect 
to opt in to pay by installments, you cannot opt out after the first 
payment is made.  

The Pennsylvania Property Tax/Rent Rebate program benefits 
eligible Pennsylvanians age 65 and older; widows and widowers 
age 50 and older; and people with disabilities age 18 and older. 

The Property Tax/Rent Rebate is based on the property taxes 
or rents you paid during the previous calendar year. Property 
owner’s eligible income including the income that your spouse 
earned while residing with you is $35,000 or less. For renters, 
that threshold is $15,000 or less. Applicants can exclude one half 
of their Social Security income. The rebates range from $250-
$600 based on your income levels. More information can be 
found at www.revenue.pa.gov.

The Pennridge School District Board of Directors approved a 
property tax rebate program in September of 2019 that will see a 
discount of up to $162.50 for certain homeowners. You can find 
the application and the instructions on the Pennridge School 
District website or you can call the Pennridge business office at 
215-453-2713.

If you would like to verify that your tax payments were received 
or have any other concerns, please contact me at 215-453-8866 or 
by email at eastrockhilltax@comcast.net.  I will be happy to assist 
you with any questions that you have. 

FROM THE DESK OF Kathleen Percetti, Tax Collector

Safely Dispose of Old Medications
The Pennridge Regional Police Department takes part in a “drug take-back” program 

coordinated by the Bucks County District Attorney’s Office, the County Detectives, and the DEA.
The Department purchased a Med Return dropbox, which is located in the waiting room of 

the PRPD building at 200 Ridge Road. Citizens can drop unwanted medication into the box 
anonymously with no questions asked. The box is routinely emptied and medications promptly 
turned over to the District Attorney’s office for proper disposal.

Imagine a member of your family starts having a heart attack and 
you call 911, You rightfully expect first-responders to get to you as 
soon as humanly possible.

But if your address number doesn’t stand out well on your mailbox 
or door, a first-responder might drive right by. You wouldn’t want them 
to pass by your home in the middle of an emergency when seconds are 
precious to a positive outcome.

Police, fire, and emergency medical personnel encourage all 
property owners to take a few minutes to ensure their addresses are 

clearly visible from the road, especially at night and in bad weather.

The key, according to experts, is to make sure house numbers are 
large enough, are on a contrasting background, and do not blend in 
too well with their surroundings. First-responders must be able to 
quickly and easily make out the number from a 
distance, they say.

Generally, address numbers should be at least 
four inches in height and for the numbers and 
letters to be on a contrasting color background.

Is Your Address Visible in an Emergency?

Driveway Maintenance is Your Responsibility
Property owners are responsible for keeping their driveway pipes clear of debris so stormwater can flow in the right-of-way. 

Maintaining the driveway so that stone does not go onto the public road, causing traffic safety issues, is also required.  
By the way, our Public Works Department replaces up to four driveway pipes each year. The driveway must be located on 

a Township-owned road; cost is materials, plus an installation fee according to the current fee schedule. 
If you are interested in using this service, please send us an email requesting the installation. An agreement will be mailed 

to you with notification of the material cost, and an invoice sent after the work is completed.
If you choose to hire a contractor to install a driveway pipe, a Road Occupancy permit is required.
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As everyone surely remembers, our area was hit in late August with torrential rain from the remnants of Hurricane Ida, causing 
severe flooding. Despite the best efforts of everyone involved, the local infrastructure is simply not capable of keeping up with 
multiple inches of rainfall over a short period of time.

The best thing you, as a property owner, can do is be prepared for the possibility of flooding. By taking the following steps, you 
can help keep your household and property out of danger.

Before the Event
Inspect your home. Remove leaves and debris from gutters, clear your storm drains and drainage areas of any debris or trash, 

make sure windows and doors are properly secured, and make sure your sump pump is working if you have one.
During the winter, remove ice and snow from areas near drains and downspouts. If there is snow around your home’s foundation, 

clear it before it melts. Moving snow just three to five feet away from the house may reduce the risk of water damage.

During the Event
If there is water in your home and a sump pump is ineffective, ensure that water stays away from outlets and other electrical 

sources. Carefully turn off your main electrical switch while standing on a dry, non-conductive surface such as heavy rubber, 
plastic, or dry wood. 

Also, be on alert for gas leaks, If the water rises high enough to extinguish the pilot light on your water heater or furnace, it may 
be letting gas into the property. Turn off the gas supply to these units, if possible. Do not use candles, lanterns, or open flames in 
the area, and do not smoke until you are absolutely certain that leaking is not an issue.

If water starts to rise in your house before you have escaped, retreat to a higher floor. Do not try to swim to safety. Instead, wait 
for rescuers to come to you.

After the Event
Wait for the water to drain out of the property, then check for structural damage before re-entering the property. Do not use 

matches, lighters, or any other open flame, since explosive gas may still be trapped inside. Keep the power off until an electrician 
has inspected your system.

If the damage is severe, consider a professional cleaning service. If you choose to clean the property yourself, make sure to wear 
appropriate protection such as rubber boots and gloves. Disinfect any affected areas with a solution of water and bleach (four 
tablespoons of bleach per gallon of water). 

Be Prepared for Severe Weather

Snow Emergency Route
With winter coming, now is a good time to 

remind you that the Township’s Snow Emergency 
Route is Buck Drive, Bryant Drive, Campus Drive, 
Deer Run Road, Fifth Street (Perkasie Borough 
line to Schwenkmill Road), Greenleaf Circle, Pine 
Court and Sunnyside Lane. 

During a snow emergency, cars cannot be parked 
on the street along the Snow Emergency Route to 
allow for efficient snow removal.

Snow emergency situations are announced on 
Twitter and via real-time email notification when 
posted to our homepage. 

Attention Rental Property Owners
Property owners are responsible to report any tenants on their property. Complete and submit 

a tenant identification form with any new tenants on an annual basis. Forms are available on the 
website.
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How to Be an Informed Township Resident
The Board of Supervisors feels it is important for residents to have easy access to information about all Township 
activities. To that end, we have developed several channels to help you stay informed, including:

•  Real-Time Email Notifications: on our website (eastrockhilltownship.org) you can create 
a login and password to receive real-time e-mail news notifications, meeting agendas, 

minutes, and updates to bookmarked pages. Once an account is created and the 
email verified you will begin to receive homepage news postings. Additional 
email notifications are available for you to select in your account settings. 

•  Monthly Enewsletter: you can have Enews delivered directly to your inbox 
a few days before each monthly Board of Supervisors meeting. Search for 
“enews” on our website for an easy subscription form.

•  Social Media: we maintain a Twitter account (@EastRockhillTwp) that provides 
timely updates on important activities. 

•  Printed Bi-annual Newsletter: this newsletter is mailed twice a year to all township residents. It is provided 
at no cost to taxpayers, thanks to advertising support from local businesses.

•  Contact Staff: township administration and staff are ready and willing to answer questions or hear suggestions from 
residents about how we can better serve the community. They are best equipped to deal with day-to-day issues. The Board 
of Supervisors sets policy and ensures the administration and staff work effectively and efficiently to carry out their vision. 
For a timely response to your questions or concerns, please call the Township Office at 215-257-9156 or send an email to 
Staff@EastRockhillTownship.org.

Swimming Pool Discharge Information:
To help protect stream health and aquatic life, the Pennsylvania 

Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) is offering some 
helpful tips and (not so) gentle reminders on how to properly 
close swimming pools for the year. Whether you’re a private 
owner, manage a public pool, or work for a pool maintenance 
company, these reminders are for you.

Discharged pool water and waters containing chlorine or 
other chemicals can be detrimental to aquatic life if not handled 
responsibly. It is extremely important that these waters are 
handled correctly. Pool water must not be discharged to any 
storm sewer or land in which a storm sewer is accessible because 
runoff can cause fish kills and unsafe aquatic conditions. 

When draining a swimming pool this year, make sure to 
protect Pennsylvania by following these tips: 

•  Pool water may be disposed of through the sanitary sewer 
system ONLY with municipal permission. 

•  Never dispose of pool water through a storm sewer, which 
will discharge to a stream. 

•  If lowering the water level of the pool, let it drain to a lawn 
to prevent it from running off into a storm sewer. 

•  If a sanitary sewer system is not available, water may be used for irrigation if it does not run off the property or into a storm sewer.

And don’t forget: The discharge of swimming pool water to any waters of the commonwealth without a permit is a violation of the 
Clean Streams Law. Property owners and pool companies that violate this law may be prosecuted and penalized for damages. Don’t let 
this happen to you!



11

Three Mile Run Road

As we go to press, the East Rockhill Township Planning 
Commission has held two  meetings to review and make 
recommendations to the Board of Supervisors, which is 
holding conditional use hearings as posted to the township 
website.

The proposed development calls for 46 townhouses at 809-
901 Three Mile Run Road, a permitted use in the S-Suburban 
Zoning District by Conditional Use, which adds a layer of 
approval to the review process. After the Conditional Use 
hearing, the plan will be submitted as a subdivision plan and 
go through a normal review process.

McClennen Tract

Final approval by the Board of Supervisors is pending. 
Construction is anticipated to begin soon after. Select 
Properties is planning to build 198 homes, about half of which 
will be single- family homes and half townhouses, on 66.17 
acres between Old Bethlehem Pike and Hill Road north of 
Three Mile Run.

Roundabout Coming

With a goal to slow traffic and improve safety, a roundabout is being planned for Park Avenue (Old Bethlehem Pike) and Three Mile 
Run Road. We will announce more details as they become available.

Land Preservation

The Board of Supervisors has authorized purchase of a conservation easement totaling 22 acres at 1800 Three Mile Run Road using the 
Earned Income 0.25% tax as approved by voter referendum. To date, 3,090 acres (or 37% of East Rockhill Township) have been protected 
from development. 

As part of our efforts to provide valuable services to 
residents, the municipal code is now searchable.  

You can access the document directly from our 
homepage (eastrockhilltownship.org). All you have to 
do is enter a keyword or two, and within seconds your 
search results will quickly locate the information you 
need.

Development Updates

215-257-4592
www.hunsbergerelectric.com249 W. Market St. • Perkasie, PA 18944

Plug into our 
experience

Serving Perkasie & Surrounding Communities since 1932
• We can handle all of your electrical needs •

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTING & MAINTENANCE
INDUSTRIAL – RESIDENTIAL – COMMERCIAL

Installation of Security Cameras, 
Data, Phone, Motion Lights & Generators

Licensed and Insured
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WHEN: November 8, 2022 is the general election

East Rockhill Township is divided into two districts, but there is only one polling place:

Bucks County Community College 
One Hillendale Road
Perkasie, PA

Polls are open from 7 a.m. to 8 p.m.

To determine what voting district you are in, check the Voting District Map on the township website 
(eastrockhilltownship.org).

New voters must show identification the first time they vote in a new district. 

Voters who are ill or will be away from their designated voting districts on Election Day can download an Absentee ballot 
from the Bucks County website or pick up a form at the Post Office, Township Building, Wine & Spirit Shoppe, or library. 

All Pennsylvanians are now eligible for mail-in ballots. You may request this ballot without reason. If you applied for a 
mail-in ballot with “permanent status” before the Primary Election, you will receive one for the General Election. If you did 
not, you will need to re-apply for a mail-in ballot. 

The last day to apply for a mail-in or absentee ballot is Tuesday, November 1 (subject to change). Apply 
online at www.VotesPA.com or call the Board of Elections. 

Concerns on Election Day:  If you have concerns on Election Day, call the Election Protection Hotline at 866-OUR-
VOTE (866-687-8683). Official answers from the PA Department of State on Election Day are available on Election Day at 
1-877-868-3772 from the Pennsylvania Department of State; interpreters are available.

November 2022November 2022

Badge Honoring Pennridge Regional Police 30th Anniversary presented to the Historical Society 
Police officers began patrolling East and West Rockhill Townships as the Pennridge Regional Police Department (PRPD) 

on January 1, 1992. The department was born out of a need to provide police services to East Rockhill, West Rockhill, 
and Sellersville Borough, after the retirement of the chiefs from each department. 

The three municipalities formed a Police Commission and hired William Heim as their first Police Chief. 
The first police station was in the Sellersville Borough building at 140 E. Church Street from January 1992 
to December 2002. 

Since 1992, many changes have occurred at the department, including the departure of Sellersville Borough and 
construction of a new state-of-the-art police station at 200 Ridge Road in 2011. An interim police station served the 
townships of East and West Rockhill from January 2003 until October 2011. It was located in a renovated farmhouse 
located at 1027 Ridge Road. This building is now the Headquarters of the West Rockhill Historical Society and known as 
the Heritage House, serving as a museum and research center since 2019. 

The development of an intern program and many community-oriented outreach programs have helped the department provide the highest 
level of police services to those living and visiting the Pennridge Area. In recognition of the 30th anniversary of the department, the Pennridge 
Regional Police Commission approved the purchase of 30th Anniversary badges to be worn by the officers during the year of 2022. 

The badges are worn in place of the issued Pennridge Regional Police badge and were purchased from a combination of donations and 
department funds. As documenting history is important to the community, members of the Pennridge Regional Police Department have 
donated the 30th Anniversary Police Badge for display by the West Rockhill Historical Society. The badge, along with the history of the Regional 
Police Department, will be on display at the Heritage House.

From the West Rockhill Historical Society
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EAST ROCKHILL TOWNSHIP
General Information and Directory

www.EastRockhillTownship.org
Staff@EastRockhillTownship.org 

 PUBLIC WORKS 
1622 N. Ridge Road, Perkasie, PA  18944
Monday to Friday 7:00 AM to 3:00 PM

 
PENNRIDGE REGIONAL 
POLICE DEPARTMENT

200 Ridge Road, Sellersville, PA  18960
Office:  215-257-5104

Emergency:  911
Non-Emergency:  215-328-8502

 
ELECTED TAX COLLECTOR

Kathleen Percetti
Mailing:  P.O. Box 68, Perkasie, PA  18944

Office: 2037 Hill Road, Sellersville, PA 18960
215-453-8866

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
Gary Volovnik, Chairperson

Dave Nyman, Vice-Chairperson
Jim Nietupski, Member

 

TOWNSHIP STAFF
Marianne Morano, Township Manager

Jeff Scholl, Public Works Director
Samantha Salemno, Administrative Assistant

Bonnie Schorr, Accountant
Paul Behr, Foreman

Kirby Richards, Laborer
Latrell Belfield, Laborer

 

ADMINISTRATION
1622 N. Ridge Road, Perkasie, PA  18944

Monday to Friday 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM
215-257-9156

MEETING DATES
Board of Supervisors  4th Tuesday, except in December meeting is advertised for 12/20, 7:00 PM
Planning Commission  1st and 2nd Thursday as needed 7:00 PM
Park & Recreation  2nd Tuesday of Feb, May, Aug, Nov as needed 7:00 PM
Police Commission  4th Wednesday except Nov and Dec meeting 
 is advertised for 11/17 and 12/15, 7:00 PM
Zoning Hearing Board  Scheduled as Needed
UCC Joint Appeal Board  2nd Wednesday as needed 7:00 PM



ADMINISTRATION
1622 N. Ridge Road, Perkasie, PA  18944

Monday to Friday 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM
215-257-9156

609 West Market Street
Perkasie, PA 18944
215.257.3400 
215.257.3115 Fax
candccafe@verizon.net
Catering Available
Hours: 
Friday-Sunday:  
8:00 am to 2:00 pm 
now through Covid-19

Parking In Rear

10%  
OFF

with this ad

FULLY INSURED • REASONABLE RATES

215-257-7650
126 Reller Road • Green Lane, PA 18054

Tree Service, Landscaping, Plant Health Care
Quality work and integrity in our business dealings  

are the hallmarks of Happy Tree.
 Professional arborist services for all large trees including pruning, 
shaping, deadwood removal, cabling, bracing, cavity work, storm 
damage repair, hazard evaluation, and tree removal.  
Complete landscaping services from design through installation 
and maintenance.  Design services from our own in-house Registered 
Landscape Architect.  We grow our own trees and shrubs to ensure 
top quality, hardy installations.
 Cutting-edge plant health care treatments, including nutritional 
support, feeding, pest control, and treatment of disease.  

STEPHEN REDDING
Founder

www.happytreeltd.com

“SATISFACTION THAT GROWS!”

HVAC, Refrigeration, and Boilers 
Preventative Maintenance

24/7 Service 
Replacements and Renovations

Design/Build, Energy Efficiency Projects

105 High Street • Dublin, PA 18917

 Phone: 215-249-0445

 www.divref.com
PICK-UP 

OR  
DELIVERY

Wholesale - Retail 
ALL NATURAL HARDWOOD MULCH

BLACK OR BROWN HARDWOOD MULCH
WOOD CHIPS • RED MULCH • COMPOST

MUSHROOM SOIL • TOPSOIL
215-257-9040

1828 Old Bethlehem Pike • Sellersville

LAPP’S LANDSCAPE PRODUCTS LLCLAPP’S LANDSCAPE PRODUCTS LLC



Fall/Winter2022

Water Softeners
  pH Correction

215-257-9313
Certified water treatment specialist

30 years experience
Three Generations serving you

        Bacterial Control
          Iron Reduction 

 Reverse Osmosis
   Well Pumps

        Well Tanks
          Water Heaters

$5 off service call with this ad - with payment at time of service

PRESORTED
STANDARD

U.S. POSTAGE
PAID

HARRISBURG, PA
PERMIT NO. 609

East Rockhill Township
1622 North Ridge Road
Perkasie, PA 18944

This Community Newsletter is produced for East Rockhill Township By Hometown Press
215.257.1500 • All rights reserved®

To Place An Ad Call Denise At Hometown Press  
610-346-6126 • DeniseOfHTP@yahoo.com

215-538-5600

Visit any of our 12 Offices in Allentown, Colmar, 
Coopersburg, Dublin, Perkasie, Quakertown,
Souderton, Upper Perkiomen Valley,
Warminster, & Wescosville

QNBbank.com

Open a QNB
Personal Checking
Account Today
Learn more and apply online:

   QNBbank.com/onlinechecking 


